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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:
March 17, 2011
TO:

Lee Holloway, Chairperson, County Board of Supervisors


Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee
FROM:
Jack Takerian, Director of Transportation & Public Works

SUBJECT:
Establishment of a Fee Structure in Milwaukee County OrdinaNce 4.05 for Courtesy Vehicles at General Mitchell International Airport to regulate Commercial Curbside – REPORT #2


POLICY
Amendments to County Ordinances require County Board approval.



BACKGROUND
Attached is the February 9th committee report, which recommended amending the County Ordinance to establish fees for the courtesy shuttles using General Mitchell International Airport (GMIA).

This item was laid over at the March Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee meeting to receive a legal opinion from Corporation Counsel.

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION
The baggage claim road is the most constrained part of the airport system.  It is very undersized for the amount of traffic that uses our airport.  The ordinance will help regulate the use of the baggage claim roadway and will mitigate congestion.

Summary of costs to maintain front drives:

Cost of the Front Drives

	Front Drive Pavement-Annual Maintenance Expenses
(Does not include capital improvement costs)

	
	
	

	Task
	Frequency
	 Totals 

	Snow Plowing/salting
	20 times annually
	 $                        63,420 

	
	Average 10 hours/event
	

	Street Sweeping
	100 times annually
	 $                        84,708 

	
	Average 6 hours/event
	

	Striping
	2 times annually
	 $                          4,452 

	
	12 hours/event/crew of 4 
	

	Pavement Repair
	as needed
	 $                        16,000 

	
	
	

	Sheriff coverage of driveways
	39 hours per day
	 $                      953,176 

	
	14,235 hours annually
	

	CPS 
	management of ground transportation
	 $                      192,000 

	
	
	

	Lighting  
	electricity & bulb replacement costs
	 $                        94,000 

	
	
	

	
	
	

	 Total Annual Expense 
	 
	 $                    1,407,755 


Approved by:

____________________________


___________________________

Jack H. Takerian, Director       


C Barry Bateman

Transportation & Public Works


Airport Director
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